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Summary of main issues

1. At the Scrutiny Board meeting in November 2015, the Board considered an outline 
of information from NHS England and Leeds’ Clinical Commissioning Groups 
(CCGs) regarding the potential future arrangements for commissioning primary care 
services.  

2. At that meeting it was suggested that the Board give more formal consideration to 
the details provided, specifically in relation to governance issues and managing 
conflicts of interest.  A more detailed report has now been provided and is attached 
at Appendix 1 for consideration.

3. Appropriate representatives have been invited to the meeting to discuss the details 
provided and address any questions from the Scrutiny Board.

Recommendations

4. Members are asked to consider the details presented and determine any future 
scrutiny activity. 

Background documents1

1 The background documents listed in this section are available to download from the Council’s website, 
unless they contain confidential or exempt information.  The list of background documents does not include 
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5.        None

published works.


